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From the Chapter Director 
On Behave of 

John & Wanda Osborn 
 
 
John is under the weather right now and asked me to write 
the article this month, join me in wishing him to get well 
soon. 
Where has the time gone here we are in August and what 
a year for weather first extremely wet and now here we 

are into the Texas heat! We know we all have not been ridding as much because of the 
weather, but we are going to try and come up with some rides this coming month watch your 
emails and ride schedule. We know there is thing we can do in the morning hours before it 
gets really hot, the staff has been trying to come up with some new places to go and things to 
do, and as always we want to hear from you with any ideas you have. Remember this is your 
chapter and we want to do the things that you like to do, but the only way we can do that is 
to hear from you, so please let us know what you would like 170030 to do so that we can all 
get out there and have fun. 
 
Several of you are going to Wing Ding soon, and as you all know the weather this year can 
and will hit you with a little bit of everything. Itôs a long trip to Billings so just be extra sure 
that you and your bike are ready for all of the extremes along the way. On a brighter note we 
know you are going to have a lot of fun and we canôt wait to hear all about your trips and the 
Wing ding itself, and I am willing to bet there will be a Wingnut or two to be awarded  
 
And for those of us that canôt go to Wing ding this year we are going to look for other rides 
etc. for us to do. Also donôt forget we are planning a Chapter camping trip to Medina 
Highpoint RV resort formerly ñKoyote Ranchò September 16 ï 18, 2016 with the plan of 
riding over to the K2 rally in La Costa TX, on Sat 9/17. Come join us for even for a day we 
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Texas Chapter O was chartered in April 1987.  While the Chapter uses the name of Austin, Texas, as a location identifier, 
Chapter O's participants come from many cities, towns and communities in Central Texas.  Come join us at one of our 
gatherings or rides!  Our Gathering time/location and local, District, Region and Headquarters GWRRA contact infor-
mation is on page 2.  Come join us for a ride - see our Ride Schedule on page 10. Or just visit our Web 

continued on page 3 

 
Chapter Meetings 

The 3rd Tuesday @ 7:00 pm 
IHOP Hwy 183 and Duval  

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
http://www.gwrra-tx.org/
http://www.gwrra-h.org/
http://www.gwrra.org/
http://www.goldwingaustin.org/
http://www.gwrra-h.org/
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 Director 
Merchandise Coordinator 

John & Wanda Osborn, 512-528-8105 
 

Assistant Director 
Lyle & Sheri Altes, 512-897-0860  

 
Educator 

Dave  & Shirley Strebbing 512-750-9418 
 

Secretary/Treasurer 
Hubert Jackson, 512-567-8350 

 

Membership Enhancement 
Dawn Sprague,  512-301-3092 

 

Ride Coordinator 
Ken Burnett,  512-497-1259 

 

Couple of the Year 2015 
Fred & Helen Gnuechtel 512-947-6228 

 

Newsletter Editor 
Sheri Altes 512-415-1920 

 
Ways and Means 

Dave & Shirley Strebbing 512-750-9418 
 

Webmaster 
Lyle Altes, 512-535-7230 

 

Camping Coordinator 
Tom Sprague, 512-301-3092 

 
Seamstress 

Gayle Thomas, 512-832-9559 

 Director  
Mike & Robin Thacker, 281-686-8892 

 
Assistant Director  

Tom & Dawn Sprague, 858-755-6071 
 

 Educators 
Randy & Kathy Reese  512-744-3635 

 
Leadership Training 

Cliff & Gillian Allen 214-886-5798 
 

MEC Coordinator 
2010 COY Coordinator 

Steve & Donna VanGlider, 210-391-9495 
 

2015-2016 COY 
Scott & Linda Gresak, 281-385-7800 

 
Treasurer 

Diane & Kenny Shults, 713-562-3994 
 

Entertainment Coordinator 
Vendor Coordinator 

Kenny Shults, 281-642-4619 
 

Chapter of the Year Coordinator 
Gillian Allen 214-886-5798 

 
Newsletter Editor/Webmaster 
Tom Sprague, 858-755-6071 

 
Motor Awareness Coordinator 
Scott Finnell, 512-591-7631 

Chapter O Team TX District Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Want to experience ñFriends for Fun, Safety and 
Knowledgeò first hand?   
 
If the answer is ñyesò, you are welcome to visit us at 
our Chapter gatherings.   
 
Chapter Oôs participants gather the third Tuesday of 
each month at 7:00 pm.  The location is at the IHOP 
Restaurant, 11654 Research Blvd (Hwy 183) at Duval 
Road in Austin, TX.  In case you get lost, the phone 
number is 512-345-7124.   
 
Please see page 10 for our Ride Calendar of Events.   
 
For more information, we encourage you to contact 
any of our team members or visit our websites (links to 
all are provided on this page).  
  
Wondering why you should join GWRRA?  Check out 
the benefits you will enjoy!                                                                           

Director  GWRRA 
Ray & Sandy Garris 
director@gwrra.org 

 

Director of Divisions / Programs 
Dave  & Gwen Carter 
foxwing1@sbcglobal.net 

 

Rider Education Director 
Tony Van Schaick 

avanschaick@nc.rr.com 
 

Leadership Training 
Paul & Cheryl Brosher 
pbrosher@sbcglobal.net 

 

Membership Enhancement 
Ed & Linda Johnson 
MED4U@comcast.net 

 

Global Affairs 
Dan Sanderovich 

dan.sanderovich@gmail.com 
 

Deputy Directors 
Bob & Nancy Shrader - Regions A, B, D, N 

Jack Wagner Region H 
Anita & JR Alkire - Regions F, I 

 

Director /Newsletter Editors 
Jim & Reba Berry 318-348-1275 

 
Assistant Director  

Steve & Billie Fleming  832-630-2038 
 

Region H Trainer 
Jack Wagner 405-359-7892 

 
Educator, Webmaster 
Sam & Anita Belinoski 

 
Treasurer &  

Chapter of the Year Coord. 
Ed & Ann Nahl, 405-321-6467 

 
Motorists Awareness Division  Coord. 
Mike & Becky Stevenson 985-725-1475 

 
2016-2017 COY 

Randy & Kathy Reese 512-744-3635 
 

MFA Coordinators 
Ricky & Karen Frazier, 281-615-1365 

 
Vendor Coordinators 
Ruby Seal 903-856-5153 

 
Member Enhancement Coordinator 
Tim & Becky Tinnel, 225-715-0195 

 
 
 

International Team Region H Team 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
http://gwrra.org/benefits.html


3 

August 2016 Gold Wing Road Riders Association ñNewsletter  www.goldwingaustin.org  

(continued from pate 1) 
 

will have a great time and there is a lot of great rid-
ing in the area, and from all that we have heard 
from others in the Chapter it will be a lot of fun. 
 
Again let us know what you would like to do there 
are a lot of great festivals and events going on dur-
ing the fall here in Texas, let us know what you are 
interested in and we will try and plan a ride and we 
all know there are a lot of great places out there to 
go eat that most of us have not tried before. So let 
us know and letôs get out there and do some riding 
and have fun!!! 
 
Lyle 
======================================= 

 
Well the Wingnut can 
even be awarded when 
the person is not in at-
tendance.  That is what 
happens to John Os-
born when he does not 

come to the meeting, like he thought being in the 
hospital would keep him from getting it.  It seems 
he had misplaced his hearing aids.  He had been 
looking for them several weeks.  He had finally giv-
en up and was going to get another pair.  Apparent-
ly the VA will pay for two pairs, when low and be-
hold he happened to look in his lunch box, and 
there they were. I guess he had been eating out a 
lot and not bringing his lunch.  That will teach him 
not to come to meetings! 

 
Lyle & Sheri Altes 
Assistant Directors 

Chapter O 

 
 
 

 
 
 
                                                                                                                 
 
 
Summer is moving right along.  John has had a 
rough couple months for John Osborn,. He has been 
in and out of the hospital. Although nothing was go-
ing to stop him from his big trip up to Wingding. 
 
On Thursday July 14th, we had a group go to the 
Dell Diamond to see the Express play, and won by 
the way.  There were 20 in attendance.  We sure did 
miss John.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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 Hello boys and girls.  What 

time is it? Itôs Howdy Doody 

time! Well, not really. Just having a flashback. But it is 

almost Wing Ding time. Billings, MT, The Chief Jo-

seph Highway, and the Bear Tooth Pass! It doesnôt 

get much better than that. We surely are looking for-

ward to seeing you there. 

Here is how you can help us out: We need your help 

at the bike show. This year the show will be totally 

different. Fewer classifications with peopleôs choice 

winners. There are no bike show training require-

ments for volunteers. Just bring yourself and a fun 

attitude.  

We need your help in assisting Region F at the GWR-

RA store (formerly known as Goodie Booth). What a 

great way to pass some time meeting new friends. 

The store will be set up differently this year, promising 

less folding time (hurray!). The most complicated part 

of this job is the operation of an ipad. I know we can 

all do that. 

  We need Gold Wing connoisseurs. We will have a 

corral set up near the entrance of the event center for 

some of our best and most unusual machines. We 

will need crews out every afternoon identifying thor-

oughbreds that meet the criteria of the day and invit-

ing them to show off in the corral 385128. 

This is a great way for our members just to show out! 

We have asked our Chapter Directors to advise their 

District Directors of projected Wing Ding attendees. If 

you plan on attending Wing Ding and would be excit-

ed about helping out in one or all of these three are-

as, please send an email to your Chapter Director so 

he can forward it on up the line. The more the merri-

er. 

  Reba and I have been busy this summer serving as 

your International Couple of the Year. In addition to 

rallies within our district, we have attended the TN 

and MO rallies and are scheduled for the Bi-State 

(NY/NJ) and the WA District rallies. We have a great-

er appreciation for this organization. It is filled with 

wonderful people and just offers a wealth of fun to be 

had. It really is true. If you want to have more fun: 

 

 
Reba & Jim Berry 
Region H Directors 

Jack Wagner 
GWRRA Deputy Director 
Region H Trainer 

 
 
 
 
 
The Ideals of GWRRA 

The most important ingredient 
for a successful Association is 
the Member. Where do we 
find them and how do we 

make these people interested enough to want to be-
come one of us?  Before anyone can be successful 
in ñsellingò GWRRA, they must first sit for a moment 
and determine the reason they joined. Each of us 
had our own reasons ï it may have been the 
emphasis on keeping each other safe when riding, 
the 'G-rated' family atmosphere of our events or that 
we know the best places for food and desserts. In 
most cases the motorcycles brought us together and 
its the relationships and ideals of GWRRA that keep 
us together. Let's take a closer look at these ideals: 
 
PROMOTE SAFETYðThis will help us continue to 
enjoy our hobby. We can also enjoy the fact that we 
are doing something to protect others by teaching 
them safe riding practices. We are saving lives! 
 
PROMOTE FRIENDSHIPðof the motorcycling pub-
lic. What better way to enjoy our way of life than to 
make friends and share with them? 
 
PROMOTE THE POSITIVE IMAGE OF  MOTORCY-
CLE RIDER - We must always keep ñour best foot 
forwardò. 
 
PROMOTE FUN - This is the glue that 
holds it all together! 
 
PROVIDE A MONEY-BACK GUARANTEEð  
GWRRA will provide a money-back guarantee to any 
Member that is of the opinion the Association has 
failed to live up to their expectations 
 
It really does boil down to Friends for fun, safety and 
knowledge, and we back that up with a money 
back guarantee! 
 
The more you Know,. The better it gets!  
Jack Wagner Region H Trainer 
 

 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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On Behave of Dawn 
Sheri Altes 

 
OH YEAH CHAPTER O 
 

I sure do miss Dawn, when it comes to remembering 
what we did for the meeting.  Sometimes I tend to 
get caught up in what is going on and forget to write 
things down. 
 
It was good to see so many attend the meeting con-
sidering that it is so hot during July and August and it 
is really to stay home in the air conditioning.   
 
Randy Resse discussed that there will be a new style 
for Rider Ed,  interactive type programs.  More infor-
mation to come after the Wingding.   
 
There really was not a lot of door prizes, but the two 
that were brought just kept giving and giving.  It just 
seemed there were never going to stop pulling things 
out. 
 
The 50/50:   
 
Kathy Reese won the 20% $17.00 
Patricia won the 30% $26.00 
 
Congratulation to ALL the winners.   
 
Hope everyone is having a great summer. 
Thank care . 
 
As Dawn would say, 
 
Ride Safe, Ride Often & Have Fun 
 
 
 

  OH YEAH CHAPTER O 
Dawn Sprague 

Door  
Prizes 

REMEMBER  
TO WATCH  
FOR THE  
CHILDREN 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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Weôre getting excited. A 
lot of people are gear-
ing up to leave for Wing 

Ding 38. We will be leaving at the end of the month 
to share another adventure with our friends. We 
have been getting the bikes and trailer in tip top 
shape. Believe it or not, we have started getting 
things together to take on the trip. You know, the 
things like sample packets of detergent and 
bungie cords. Oh and donôt forget to pack for 
cool weather. We looked at it this morning at it 
was 61*. If you plan on riding up in the mountains, 
there is still snow up there.  
We are also getting ready for some of the fun 
things Wing Ding has planned. We have already 
purchased our Patriotic shirts to wear on Thursday 
and our Hi-Vis Yellow shirt to wear at the Couple of 
the Year Selection on Tuesday (August 30 from 
1:00 pm to 5: 00) We will be there to show our sup-
port for Steve and Carolyn Cotton, our Region H 
Couple of the Year. We just know they are going to 
be the next International Couple of the Year. 
 
 That same evening we will be going to the Wel-
come Party in downtown from 6:00 pm to 9:00 
pm. There will be food and ice cream. Live music 
by ñCold Hard Cashò (Tribute to Johnny Cash) and 
Native American ñCrow Tribe Dancerò. Donôt forget 
to pick up your arm band first. 
 
Letôs not forget the Light show, Mascot and 
Crazy Hat contest, GWRRAôs got Talent, Bike 
Show (peopleôs choice) and the Grand Parade. 
Weôre excited about all the NEW Seminars they 
are having this year. 
 
¶ Cha Cha Cha Change 
¶ R U Ready to Ride 
¶ Calm the Clash 
¶ Penny for your Thoughts 
¶ Conflict, itôs Inevitable 
¶ Do you have a Minute or Two? 
¶ More Members? Easy, Like Taking Candy from 
a Baby 

¶ Bad Apple 
¶ Zone Out 
¶ Just Add Spice 
¶ This Oneôs for the Girls 
¶ Talk to the Elephant 
¶ Dangerous Epidemic 
¶ Night Rider 

 
¶ Bee Smart 
¶ Row, Row, Row your Boat 
¶ Stress Less 
¶ Checks and Balances 
¶ Away We Go 
¶ Underestimating Leadership 
¶ Youôve got mail 
¶ Weôre doing What? 
¶ Take a Peek Over the Horizon 
¶ Weighing In 
¶ Can You Hear me Now? 
¶ Road Trippin 
 
These are just the new the August Wing World, 
it will give you the dates, times and description 
of what each seminar is about. 
 
Like we always say: Letôs get out there and 
Ride, Visit and have Fun. 
 
Hope to see you in Billings Montana. Canôt wait 
to see where Wing Ding 39 will be.  
 
Mike & Robin Thacker 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Texas District  
Director 

Mike & Robin Thacker 
Directorôs Corner 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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August Anniversaries 
 

Mark & Lynn Heene, Aug 4th 
Chuck & Kay Marling, Aug 16th 
Bruce & Martha Wade, Aug 20th 
Mark & Margaret Peres, Aug 20th 
Hubert & Linda Jackson, Aug 21st 

 
 
 
 
 

August Birthdays 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Aug 3rdðRuss Miller 
Aug 6thðRandy Reese 
Aug 12thðYolanda Garcia 
Aug 22ndðHubert Jackson 
Aug 23ðJulie Diggs 
Aug 29thðTeri Burnett 
Aug 30thðKen Burnett 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Hey ñOò. Well here it's been another month with no 
rides to write about. I know that we have been in a 
Texas heat wave for most of July with high tempera-
tures around 100 degrees, but we can still have 
morning or evening rides. I myself have been busy 
with home projects, but there are a lot of members 
out there and you can lead a ride or recommend a 
ride yourselves. I remember my first Chapter ñOò 
group ride back in 2003 after joining GWRRA. I had 
ridden motorcycles my whole life, but this was my 
first Goldwing. I had ridden with groups of friends 
before, but nothing organized like a Chapter ride. I 
remember being a little afraid about my riding skills 
around all of these experienced riders, but we were 
all there to enjoy motorcycle riding and honing our 
riding skills. I remember being told that we would ride 
in the staggered formation and about staying in our 
track. I thought that I had to ride on my side of the 
lane at all times, but later learned that there are sev-
eral reasons for riding in the staggered formation. 
The staggered formation helps a group to stay tightly 
grouped together so that  cars cannot get in between 
the riders and it allows each rider the use of the full 
lane to maneuver around objects in the road and to 
take corners and curves as well as room to stop with-
out someone directly in front of you. It took me a 
while of riding with the group before I was brave 
enough to lead my own ride. I thought that I needed 
a CB radio to lead a ride. You do not have to have a 
CB to lead a ride, it does help with the communica-
tion but is not required. I started out without a CB 
radio on my 1200 or my 1800 and was able to lead 
rides successfully. The things that are required to 
lead a ride are a meeting place and time, a place to 
ride to or a route to follow and a knowledge of the 
path to take to accomplish the ride. Once you have 
decided on all of these items all that you need to do 
is get the information to a Chapter officer that can 
post it on the ride schedule to share with the group. 
So yes anyone can lead a ride, even YOU! 
 
Ken Burnett 
Ride Coordinator 
 

Ken & Terri Burnett 
Ride Coordinator 

 
Group Riding 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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   Honda Gold Wing Included 
in Massive Airbag Recall 

By Chris Cope - May 28, 2016 
   
 
 

A massive recall of more than 10 million vehicle air-
bags is affecting a number of Honda Gold Wing mo-
torcycles. 
The recall of vehicles equipped with Takata airbags is 
primarily affecting cars made by Toyota, Fiat Chrysler, 
Mazda, Nissan, Subaru, Ferrari, Mitsubishi and Hon-
da, but filters down to as many as 2,700 Honda Gold 
Wings manufactured between 2006 and 2010. 
 
The recall of cars equipped with Takata airbag inflat-
ors amounts to the largest safety recall in U.S. auto-
motive history. The National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration says the inflators could malfunction 
during a crash and has called upon automakers to 
recall and replace upward of 40 million inflators. 
 
Safety officials say it is possible for the bags to overin-
flate, firing shards of plastic and metal toward the pas-
senger. The defective airbags have been blamed for 
as many as 10 deaths in the United States. However, 
Honda stress that there have been no Takata airbag 
inflator ruptures involving Honda motorcycles globally, 
and this recall is the first to include inflators installed 
on Honda motorcycles. 
 
The Honda Gold Wing is equipped with an optional 
front air bag and is one of the very few motorcycles to 
be offer such a feature. 
 
The recall is placing tremendous pressure on Japa-
nese supplier Takata and there is concern that this 
action could drive the company into bankruptcy, there-
by complicating the recall process. Takata posted 
huge losses in the most recent quarter and has hired 
a restructuring firm to help it see through the recall 
process. 
 
Required replacement parts may not become availa-
ble until late autumn 2016 for Gold Wing motorcycles. 
As a result, owners of affected vehicles for which 
there are no immediately available replacement parts 
may be informed of the recall in an initial notification 
letter within 60 days. 
 

Once replacement parts become available, Honda 
will send a second notification letter to owners with 
instructions to pursue repair at their local authorized 
dealer. The most up-to-date available consumer 
information about this action can be obtained at 
www.recalls.honda.com. 

 

Educatorôs Desktop 
Dave & Shirley Strebbing 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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Kickstands Up! 
Upcoming Events  

Additional rides will be announced via the web site and Google Groups.                        
For an up-to- date monthly list,  

visit the Chapter O web site at  www.goldwingaustin.org/page4.html  

Date Chapter Event Location Contact/Email/Web Phone 

Aug 16  Chapter O Mtg IHOP Duval 
John & Wanda      
Osborn 

512-628-8105 

Aug 31         
Sep 3 

 WingDing Billings, MT   

Sep    
16-19 

 
Medina High Point 
Camp Out 

 
Ken Burnett or       
Lyle Altes 

512-497-1259     
512-897-0860    

Sep 29
ï Oct 1 

 
Oklahoma District 
Rally 

Muskogee  
Oklahoma Civ 

  

Sep 17  Chapter K2 Rally Lytle, TX Michael Pineda 830-772-4949 

Sep 20  Chapter O Mtg IHOP  Duval 
John & Wanda      
Osborn 

512-628-8105 

Oct 8  Chapter T Kileen, TX 
Jim & Alvalian 
Woodul 

254-634-4658 

Oct 15  Chapter H 
Raymond Russell 
Park, San Antonio 

Sam Reagle 210-426-5617 

Oct 16  Chapter N2 Humble, TX 
Randy & Sharon 
Rainwater 

281-360-4577 

Dec 3  
Chapter O       
Christmas Party 

Catfish Parlour 
John & Wanda          
Osborn 

512-628-8105 

Polar Bear Ride January 1, 2017 
Midwinter Round Up January 14, 2017 
Bluebonnet Rally April 8, 2017 
Region H Rally April 27-29, 2017 
Texas District Rally May 18-20, 1917 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
http://www.goldwingaustin.org/page4.html
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Watch for the  
Buses and 
Children 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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